












assess the impact of any modifications needed from the process 
and capital maintenance works. The conclusion was that a new 
combined MCC was the most economical solution.

The MCC replacement was undertaken in a phased approach given 
the need to keep the site operational throughout the upgrade 
works.

Capital maintenance: 
Two options for replacement of the existing surface aerators in 
ASP2 were considered: 

�t�� New, more efficient, low speed surface aerators (LSSA). 
�t�� Retrofitting with FBDA. 

A WLC analysis was undertaken, which concluded that ASP2 should 
be converted to receive FBDA. Corgin was again chosen to provide 
the FBDA and blower package. 

Retrofitting FBDA was considered as an option for ASP1, however 
due to its tank geometry and small base footprint it was not 
deemed suitable for FBDA to ensure adequate mixing and aeration. 

The whole life cost analysis of retaining the existing aerators has 
been compared to replacement with low speed surface aerators 
with a positive benefit for replacement. 

On this basis the option selected for ASP1 was replacement of the 
existing surface aerators with low speed surface aerators  by Corgin.

Future expansion
Options for the future potential change of process to accommodate 
a total nitrogen (TN) consent were considered. The current selected 
option is for one of the four tanks within the existing ASPs 1 & 2 
lanes to be converted into an anoxic tank. The remaining tanks 
within the lanes will be aerobic. 

Allowance for space for construction was made for a new anoxic 
tank to be built upstream of ASP3 (treating the remaining flows 
and loads). A new aeration tank (ASP4) will be constructed to 
compensate the loss of aeration volume caused by the partial 
conversion of ASPs 1 & 2 into anoxic tanks. Another FST (FST9) will 
be built identical to FSTs 7 & 8, and will be fed from a spare cell 
constructed in the new FST distribution chamber.

Furthermore certain pipes built under this scheme (generally those 
buried) and the aeration headers were sized to accommodate 
future higher flows being diverted to ASPs 3 and 4.

Completion
At the time of writing this paper (May 2015) the new treatment 
stream (ASP3 and FSTs 7 & 8) at Christchurch STW are in the final 
stages of commissioning before being handed over to Wessex 
Water Operations. 

With the new stream handling flows, ASPs 1 & 2 can then be taken 
offline in a phased approach for their modifications, without 
disrupting or restricting the treatment capabilities of the site.
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Senior Civil Engineer with Grontmij, for providing the above article 
for publication.
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ASP3 structure being water tested - Courtesy of WECS Civils

ASP3 being commissioned - Courtesy of Grontmij
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